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December 22, 2020 

 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 

 

 We were notified today (Tuesday) that a staff member at Millard Hawk Elementary tested positive for 

COVID-19. This staff member was not near any students or staff members during the beginning of the 

staff member’s contagious period, so no students or staff are considered “close contacts” by the 

Oswego County Health Department and no one was exposed.   

 

 We were notified today (Tuesday) from the Oswego County Health Department that a student who 

attends Millard Hawk Elementary tested positive for COVID-19.  This student was not in school 

during the beginning of this student’s contagious period and therefore, no students or staff are 

considered “close contacts” and no one was exposed.  

 

Sincerely, 

 
Thomas J. Colabufo 

Superintendent  


